


Chairperson’s Report – Year ending 30 June 2012

I am pleased to announce that we have passed the seven-year milestone.  As such, I am 
pleased to write this report on behalf of the Augusta & Districts Community Financial 
Services, the company licensed to operate Augusta & Districts Community Bank®
Branch as part of the Community Bank® network of Bendigo and Adelaide Bank, 

The Global Financial crisis continues to provide uncertainty in the financial markets with 
our growth slowing as a result.  Despite this we have achieved an improved result for the 
year.  

Once again due to our excellent staff and the Augusta community we have achieved an 
operating profit.  The Board has determined that we should distribute 25% of this profit 
by way of dividend to our shareholders.

This, as well as, our continued support for community projects including Augusta Men’s 
Shed, Augusta Sea Search and Rescue, Augusta Yacht Club, Augusta Golf Club and 
Augusta Bowling Club to name a few.

Our challenge continues to grow the agency business and we are working with the 
management and staff to achieve this.  

Finally I would like to offer my personal thanks to my fellow Directors for their support 
and continuing work in spreading the message throughout the community.  My personal 
thanks to Doug and his staff who once again surpass all other banks in the provision of 
friendly service to our customers.  Finally to the Augusta community, including our 
shareholders and customers, my congratulations in making the Augusta & Districts 
Community Bank® Branch the success that it is.

Ted Coulter
Chairman



For The Year Ending 30 June 2012 

Manager’s Report

It gives me a great deal of pleasure to be able to report our second full year of profit.

This year’s profit has come in at $50,682 and represents further growth from our first 
year of reported profit in 2011.  Support for our Community Bank® branch over the 
past year has been strong and we continue to grow in what are still difficult and 
uncertain times.  Our book at 30 June sat at $62.3 million.

In the community we have continued to support local sporting clubs and other groups. 
We have successfully supported the local Men’s Shed committee to realise their 
dream and have a new shed erected to enable them to meet and make and break things 
of interest.

In conjunction with our Agent in Margaret River, Jet Set Travel, we have also 
supported the Augusta Margaret River Pony Club with their “Riding for Disabled” 
program.

I would like to acknowledge the continued support of the board who work tirelessly 
promoting our branch and also our staff, Donna, Cassy, Katrina, Felicity and Erin for 
the excellent service they provide our customers.

Once again I would also like to thank the community for your continued support of 
our bank. Without your support we wouldn’t be in the position we are now.

Doug Anderson
Branch Manager














































